[client’s name and address]

[your name and address]

[date]

Dear [client’s name]

We are writing to all our clients to make them aware of new penalties being introduced by HMRC, and also to inform them of the Liechtenstein disclosure facility.

We do not anticipate that either will be relevant, but we thought it appropriate to bring these matters to the attention of our clients, as there has been reference to them in the national press.

Liechtenstein disclosure facility

The Liechtenstein disclosure facility (LDF) is a dedicated disclosure process which was introduced following negotiations between HMRC and the Liechtenstein government. 

The facility enables taxpayers with undeclared UK tax liabilities connected to bank accounts or assets in Liechtenstein to bring their tax affairs up to date on beneficial terms. 

The benefits include immunity from prosecution (providing there is no criminality other than tax evasion), a restricted disclosure period, and, in most cases, a fixed 10% penalty on the undeclared tax (for years up to, and including, 2008/09).

An added advantage is that the facility is available to taxpayers with undeclared bank accounts or assets in other jurisdictions (including the UK), although the benefits available may vary. Taxpayers who make a full disclosure under the LDF will not be subject to the ‘naming and shaming’ provisions, which otherwise might apply in relation to certain offences committed after 1 April 2010.

Increased penalties for offshore tax evasion

HMRC have announced new penalties for offshore non-compliance.

The maximum penalty for failing to disclose income or capital gains relating to offshore bank accounts or assets is 100% of the tax. HMRC have recently published a list of more than 50 jurisdictions where taxpayers will face penalties of up to 200% of their tax liabilities for hiding income or gains offshore from 6 April 2011.

The level of penalty will depend on the transparency of the jurisdiction. The Isle of Man and Guernsey are seen by HMRC as more transparent than Jersey or Gibraltar, for example.

We wish to reassure our clients that this letter is being sent for information. It is perfectly legal to hold offshore bank accounts or assets, providing they are disclosed to HMRC, where required. Our advice to clients with any concerns about their tax affairs is to speak with us, so that we can clarify the position and provide advice on the options available.

Yours sincerely,
